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The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited The Coca-Cola Company to respond to the following article: “To Die For”, Mark Thomas, Guardian [UK], 20 Sep 2008,  http://www.guardian.co.uk/world/2008/sep/20/colombia.cocacola
In response, Coca-Cola provided the following statement:

The Coca-Cola Company recognizes that our business is only as healthy and sustainable as the communities where we operate.  Therefore, we contribute to sustainability through a number of community-based commitments and actions while also conducting our business in a responsible manner.   

Despite our efforts, old allegations continue to be repeated about our labor practices in Colombia.  Here are the facts: 

The U.S. federal court has dismissed the lawsuits brought in the United States, with respect to both The Coca-Cola Company and the independent bottlers in Colombia.  And two judicial investigations in Colombia found no evidence to support the allegations that bottler management conspired to intimidate or threaten trade unionists. 

The independent Coca-Cola bottlers in Colombia have collective bargaining agreements in place with seven unions covering wages, benefits and working conditions. Only one union has made these allegations; none of the other six unions has done so; neither have the three principal trade union federations in Colombia.   

The Company’s global Workplace Rights Policy, which outlines our consistent approach to workplace rights around the world, is guided by international human rights standards.  It contains the Company’s principles on freedom of association, forced labor, child labor, discrimination, work hours and wages, safe and healthy workplaces, workplace security, and community and stakeholder engagement.  Our support of the Colombia Education and Opportunity Foundation (www.fundacolombia.org) has resulted in creating educational opportunities for thousands of children in families dislocated by the 40-year civil conflict in Colombia. 

Our community development and sustainability efforts go beyond workplace rights. The Company also has commitments, policies and strategies for protecting our environment, promoting economic development, ensuring our quality, marketing responsibly and promoting active, healthy lifestyles.   

For more information about these commitments and the work we are doing in each area, go to GetTheRealFacts.uk.co or to the Corporate Responsibility section of our corporate website, thecoca-colacompany.com. 



